Minutes of the Tarrant Hinton Parish Council Parish meeting held in the Village Hall at 7.00pm on Monday 8th January 2018

Present: M Nathan, H.Fildes, A Reynolds, C Hannam, D Watt, Councillor Croney, Councillor Skipwith and sixteen members of the public.

Apologies: Robin Hooper, Mr &Mrs Ellis, Mrs Erridge.
	
Minutes of the meeting of 4th September 2017 were approved and signed.

Matters arising: 
Steam Fair Traffic: The Clerk confirmed that Dorset Highways would impose a clearway TTRO from Church Hill to the A354 during the period of the Steam Fair. Separate arrangement would be required for South Farm Close as the TTRO would not extend to a private road.

1/1/18 Finance:
a) At 8/1/2018 the balance at the bank was £1557.43. Since the last meeting a grant of £1413.00 had been received from POPP to assist with the purchase of two Defibrillators at a cost (including VAT) of £3412.15.
The clerk confirmed that he had applied for the recovering of the VAT. It was agreed that on receipt of the VAT, the POPP grant would be repaid with the shortfall of £144 covered by the Parish Council. 
Allowing for these transfers and other planned expenditure, the Clerk confirmed that at the year-end (31/3/2018) £650 would be carried forward to 2018/19. 

2/1/18 Defibrillator Project:
Two Defibrillators had been bought, installed and commissioned with South West Ambulance. 
The Chairman confirmed that the unit in the Business Park was connected to WIFI. He would investigate the provision of WIFI for the Village Hall and the other Defibrillator.
Consideration would be given to holding refresher CPR courses during the summer. The Chairman would raise this with Dr Percival.
It was noted that D.E.Scott had installed the Defibrillators F.O.C... The Clerk had thanked them for their contribution to the project.

3/1/18 Precept:
The Clerk had circulated a proposal for the 2018/19 Precept to the other Parish Councillors. Allowing for the expected Carry Forward, Defibrillators Spares and for the cutting of the verges and stream bed form Church Hill towards Northfield, the Clerk recommended a precept of £600, a reduction of £90 compared with 2017/18.
The recommendation was accepted.
4/1/18 Planning:
The planning application 2/2017/1784 “Old Brick Barn” – Erect two storey extension and convert building into No 4 Business Units (Class B1) was discussed.	
It was noted that although there was support for tidying up and developing the site, the current proposals failed to meet the concerns and requirements of residents and NDDC Planning Officers.
It was agreed that our County and District Councillors would contact the Developer and NDDC Planning to suggest a “round table meeting” which should help to progress the development of the site.

Details at “nddc planning”, follow the links. Use Key Word “Tarrant Hinton” when requested. 
.
5/1/18 Homewatch:
Warnings from Dorset Alert continue to be circulated.
The Chairman, Homewatch Coordinator, warned that all the normal scams were still operating.  At this time off year Telephone and Computer Scams are particularly prevalent. Remember that neither your bank nor your phone provider would ever contact you by phone.

6/1/18 Village Hall:
a) Ticking over steadily. 
b) Income is sufficient, so regular fund raising events are no longer necessary, although Quiz nights and Art shows would continue.
	c) The Chairman volunteered to investigate installing WIFI in the Hall.

7/1/2018 Community Transport:
Richard Foley is working with the operators of the No 20 Bus to improve its viability.

8/1/2018 County and District Reorganisation:
a) The proposed reorganisation was planned to be approved by the Government.at the beginning of February. The result of the referendum in Christchurch has put this in doubt. The possibility of Christchurch joining the “Shire Unitary Council” is being considered.

The time line for the approval of the proposed reorganisation is: 

	8 January
	Period of representation closes


	15 & 18 January
	Bournemouth Christchurch and Poole Joint Committee and Dorset Area Joint Committee agree draft Structural Change Order (SCO)

	Early February
	Final announcement, followed by informal scrutiny of the draft SCO by the Joint Committee on Statutory Instruments (JCSI)

	11-19 February
	Parliamentary recess


	End of February
	DCLG requests councils’ consent to lay the draft SCO before Parliament

	By 29 March 
	Draft SCO is laid before Parliament

	29 March-16 April
	Parliamentary recess


	April
	Scrutiny in both Houses by the JSCI and Secondary Legislation Scrutiny Committee 

	May
	Committee debate and votes in both Houses 

	Early June
	Order signed by the Minister

	1 July-3 September
	Parliamentary recess




[bookmark: _GoBack]Officials from DCLG attended a meeting of the Leaders and Chief Executives Group on 11 December 2017 and set out the broad timeline above, which is subject to clarification and further refinement based on the work of Parliament, so deadlines could be brought forwards or put back.

b) Councillor Croney reported on the work she is doing to preserve and improve Children’s Services, which are under substantial financial pressure. Current overspend is expected to exceed £6m, but it is now forecast to reduce to £3m
over the next two years.

A350/C13 Road Improvements
£2m is being spent to improve signage, junctions, road surfaces and alterations to speed limits.
The advisory one way system for HGVs will continue, but improvements will be made to signage and monitoring through the Hollow in Melbury Abbas.

The Clerk will email copies of Councillor Croney’s   January “Report to the Parishes” if requested.

 9/1/18 A.O.B:
a) Church Hill bridge is in urgent need of repair. The Clerk will contact Corinne Holbrook at Dorset Highways.	 
b) Steve Quay reported on improved broadband through “Zen” rather than BT.

101/18 Date of Next Parish Council Meeting:
 T.B.A           

H.Fildes   
          Clerk                                                                             9th January 2018                                               





